BELLEVUE CHURCH OF CHRIST

News & Notes May 30, 2018

"Be anxious for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God." Philippians 4:6

We kneel in prayer...Diane Adkins requesting prayers for her brother, Ed Jarrells, has cancer & is now on hospice, prayers for comfort & peace for the family...Bill Chancellor requesting prayers for his sister-in-law, Mary Jane, as she has lymphoma, prayers for her health...The Estaniqui's continued prayers requested for Frank, as he is almost finished with Chemo treatment, prayers for his health & for his recovery & healing...Ray Heinhold requesting prayers for his parents, Ron & Rita Heinhold, Ron is starting to lose his memory, Ray asks for prayers for wisdom to deal with the situation...Jim Heydenreich continued prayers requested for him, he is at Hillcrest Rehab in Bellevue, Room#54, visitors welcomed, and prayers for his overall health...Carole Obrecht requesting prayers as her sister-in-law, Mary Anne Wolven, passed away last Friday, prayers for the family...The Payson's requesting continued prayers for Grandson, Gabe, as he will be undergoing 4 hard weeks of Chemo, but these should be the last hard ones, prayers for his full recovery & healing: and also for Robin, she continues to improve, prayers for her recovery & healing...The Porter's praise of thanksgiving to God for uniting them with their oldest son, Elijah...Justin Stoll requesting prayers for Florabeth, as she's so tiny, and for Crystal, as she is worried, prayers for God's protection... Jeff Weaver requesting prayers for Bruce & Lisa Hollingsworth, as they are dealing with personal matters; also, for Terry & Terilee Harrison, Singapore Missionaries, Terry had emergency surgery for his gallbladder to be removed, & Terilee has a growth in her liver, it's branched out, blocking blood flow to her organs, awaiting biopsy results, condition is considered terminal, prayers for them both at this difficult time...Maureen Williams requesting prayers for her sister, Mary, she had a stroke, & will be leaving the hospital for rehab, prayers for her recovery & healing; also, Maureen had carpal tunnel surgery on Tuesday, prayers for her recovery & healing... Please remember Tim Burow & the Dye Family, & all of God's missionaries throughout the world...Continued prayers are requested for: Don & Emily Foster, Michelle Glassburner, Cory Herell & Family, Jim Heydenreich, The Hostetter Family, Penny Jewell, Kayla Johnson, Meldrick Johnson, Betty Jo & Frank Montague, Robin Payson, Lela Smith, Charlie Thompson, Dee Weaver, Leland & Louise Winterstein, and Tim Burow.

<u>Family News~</u> Congratulations to Nathan & Tasha White on the birth of their son, Colton Walker on May 1st at 9:53pm. Colton weighed in at 7lbs. 8ozs. and was 21.5"! Both mom & son are doing great! What a blessing!

Congratulations to Justin & Crystal Stoll on the birth of daughter, Florence Elizabeth (Florabeth) on May 17th at 10:29pm. Florabeth weighed 5 lbs. and was 18.25"! Both mom & daughter are doing well! What a blessing!

"Thank you for all the support and encouragement you have provided through my graduation." ~ Victoria Jacox

Nursery Schedule: June 3rd ~TBD

*If you need to reschedule your time, or would like to volunteer, please contact Miranda Sears. Thanks!

<u>Tuesday Night for the Master</u>- meets twice a month on Tuesday evening in the Fellowship Hall. Dinner is served at 6pm, and then card writing begins at 6:30pm. Cards are written to those who need encouragement, who are sick, who are home bound, and those who have been identified to the Card Ministry Team. Anyone wishing to be a part of this ministry, is welcome to attend! Please watch the Bulletin, and/or email for the next meeting date!! If you have any questions, please contact Andy Payson.

Next Meeting: June 12th, '18!!

<u>Help Needed- Yard Volunteers:</u> if you have some extra time, or just LIKE doing yard work, then <u>Jim Jansen</u> or <u>Nick Sears</u> would like to know! They are looking for some volunteer help around the building with yard mowing, etc. If you can help out, please talk to Jim or Nick! Thank you!

<u>Prayer in the Park-</u>Tent set up will be from 6:30-7:30am, and the Farmers Market runs from 8am-Noon this coming Saturday, June 2nd!! Any questions, please contact Rob McIntosh.

<u>Sunday AM Prayer Meeting</u>—There is a <u>Prayer Meeting</u> that meets from **10am-10:15am** in the back office, (former youth office) every Sunday for anyone who wants to attend! Please see Lorraine Hanie with any questions!

<u>New! Adult Classes</u>- there are 2 new Adult Classes that meet on Wednesday night! Jeff Weaver has begun his <u>Half &Truths & Hard Sayings from the Bible!?</u> Class in the Fellowship Hall. Karen Phipps & Lisa Weaver will be co-teaching a class, "<u>Live or Die</u>" from JL Gerhardt. This class is for 18-29 year olds. It will meet in Jeff's office, but please let Karen or Lisa know you plan on attending, so they have enough books! Thank you!

<u>Cookies Needed!</u> Every year we provide refreshments & snacks to the kid's in our VBS due to the giving hearts & hands of the congregation. Please donate *homemade* or *store bought (even some gluten free)* cookies to this effort. Please mark them "VBS" and you can bring them to the kitchen or office, & we need them by **Sunday, June 3rd!** Thank you!!

<u>VBS: Kingdom of Valor-</u> Mark your calendars!! VBS will be **June 4**th thru the 8th!! The next work day will be on Saturday, June 2nd from 10am -2pm!! We need lots of hands to help make this year's VBS a success!! There are flyers & registrations forms now available on the foyer table! If you have any questions, please see Karen Phipps, Lakeysha Aerni, or Lisa Weaver.

<u>New Quarter –</u> has begun! Position open is: <u>Wednesday's:</u> 1st –6th grades. Please let Miranda Sears know! Thank you to all of our TEACHERS, you are AWESOME!!

<u>Potluck</u>—on **Sunday**, **June 10th** following morning service in the Fellowship Hall! The "Yellow" Care Group has set-up & clean up duties! Please bring a dish or 2 to share, stay, eat, & fellowship!

<u>Senior (60+) Group-</u> Saturday, June 16th in the Fellowship Hall for "Patriotic Day"!! Social time begins at 11am, meal to follow at 11:30am!! Please see Julia Whitworth or Betty Anderson with any questions!

<u>Baby Girl Shower-</u> for Amy Dudgeon on **Sunday**, **June 24**th **from 2-4pm** in the Fellowship Hall! Please RSVP to Jamie Jansen at: 402-871-6458 if you plan on attending! Amy is registered at https://www.myregistry.com/giftlist/baby-dudgeon Please bring a book instead of a card!

New! 20's-40's F.S.S. - (Fellowship, Supper, & Songs) this is a new group being started by Chris & Megan Bradford, to try & grow and build relationships! They are going to try and meet once a month. The 1st meeting will be at the Bradford's home (3115 Barksdale Dr. ~ Bellevue) on Saturday, June 30th from 5-7pm. It will be a Backyard Cookout, with Hamburgers, & Hotdogs & buns provided! Please bring a dish or 2 to share! Kids are welcome! Please RSVP to Megan at 701-213-5338 to let her know you are attending! Please see flyer on Family Life Bulletin Board or see Chris or Megan with questions!

<u>Men's Retreat-</u> Save the Date! August 17th & 18th: Bellevue church of Christ, "More than Conquerors" Speaker will be: Dr. Jason Bybee from Mayfair church of Christ, Huntsville, Alabama. Please RSVP by Aug. 13th to <u>www.bcoc.church</u> or **402-291-3585** as meals will be provided. Meeting times: Friday, Aug. 17th: 6-9pm & Sat. Aug. 18th 7am-11am (breakfast is at 6:15am, Lunch at 11am). ALL men are welcome!!

<u>AV Room Help-</u> if you would be interested in helping out in our AV Room, we need you! Please let Jeff Weaver know if you are interested, or if you have any questions!

<u>Men's Class-</u> is on **Thursday's at 7pm** in the Haiti Room at the building. Jeff Weaver is leading this class. The series "Conqueror": Volume 2 has begun! All men are welcome! If you have any questions, please see Jeff.

<u>Ladies Study-</u> is now on summer break. They will resume meeting in the fall.

<u>Ladies Bible Class</u> is now on summer break. They will resume meeting in the fall.

<u>Women's Prayer Group-</u>ALL ladies are invited **every Thursday at 1:30pm** to the home of Lorraine Hanie for a weekly woman's prayer group! Come and lift up your prayers! If you have any questions, please see Lorraine Hanie!

<u>Food Pantry-</u> Food Items of the month: Spaghetti Sauce. The Pantry is open on Tuesday's from 10am till Noon. Please bring these items to help keep our food pantry stocked: Canned Vegetables, Mac N' Cheese, Fruit, Oatmeal, Cereal, Pork n' Beans, Canned Beans, Peanut Butter, Jelly, Soups, and Canned Meats. We are also in need of: Spaghetti, and Toilet Paper. We appreciate your kindness towards this ministry!!

<u>Bible PALS Schedule</u>: June 3rd~ Miranda Sears, Carter Sears (4-6 years old) Brenda Richt, Diane Adkins (2-3 years old). June 10th~ Marilyn Johnston, Gary Johnston (4-6 years old) Louise Taylor, Julia Whitworth (2-3 years old). If you cannot serve as scheduled, please let the person in bold letters know. Leaders, if you cannot serve as scheduled, please let Lisa Weaver know. *Please note: the new schedules for June & July are now in the Library!

By grace you have been saved through faith. And this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God, not a result of works, so that no one may boast.

Ephesians 2:8-9

Wireless Network

Network Name: (SSID) Auditorium & Auditorium2 Password: Iam4given

Happy Birthday

<u>June</u>

Julia Whitworth (5th), Roy Jacox, Kaylen Sears, Jeff Weaver (9th), Gerald Anderson, Levi Montelongo, Kayla Romero (12th), Tinsley Montelongo (13th), Debbie Tozser (16th), Mark Montelongo, Ally Weaver (18th), Melissa Langston, Louise Winterstein (19th), Megan Bradford, Mairen Eicher, Victoria Jacox, Ethan Porter (20th), Justin Stoll (27th), Nick Sears (29th), Myra Bengston, Nicki Montelongo (30th)